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Themes:

● Administrative Perspective: Doug

● Archival Instructor Perspective: Laura

● Student Perspective: Kendall



Archives & Universities:  A Changing Dynamic

● Where do we fit in higher education?

● Making the case for archivists as educators.

● Messy reading rooms, broken rules, new skill sets.











DEMOCRACY THEN AND NOW: 
CITIZENSHIP AND PUBLIC EDUCATION
OBJECTIVE

A campus-wide initiative to educate students on the central role of public 
education in the development of American democracy, especially as conceived by 
the founders as an instrument for shaping the political citizen.

FOCUS

The University of Maryland’s historical role in imagining and creating political subjects and 
democratizing elite education.

METHOD
Trace the shifting educational fortunes of various subjects within the American polity—the white elite, the 
poor, women, people of color, Native Americans, LGBTQIA, immigrants—through the optic of the 

inclusions and exclusions of our own university over its history.

 



















MARAC 2017  
Presentation Outline and Notes 

Presentation  
SLIDES 
 
Doug’s presentation 
 
SLIDE - President Loh says UMD must confront racism... 
 
Over the past few years, a variety of social justice issues have been raised by the campus 
community, many of which required a response from the University President. Racial incidents 
began receiving more attention as they erupted at parties, between student groups, and 
involved police.  
 
SLIDE - Renaming Byrd Stadium... 
 
Student groups and student activists were taking a critical look at our campus history and 
questioning some of those that have been honored and remembered across the University.  
 
SLIDE - Protect this house.... 
 
Beyond the campus, social justice issues were fueled throughout the presidential elections and 
inauguration, sparking protest responses on campus.  
 
SLIDE - Democracy then and now overview 
 
Teaching faculty saw an opportunity and developed a cross-discipline initiative to explore social 
justice issues and politics called Democracy Then and Now. Faculty participating in this project 
developed courses that would encourage students to consider social justice issues throughout 
history and how they played out on our campus. Students were encouraged to use primary 
source material from our archive and as a result, we worked with numerous classes.  
 
Outside of this program, other faculty have been reorienting their courses in response to our 
country’s growing focus on social justice issues.  
 
Given the context of these classes and their assignments, we were able to explore some new 
opportunities to engage students in critical thinking in relation to archival material.  
 



On our side, we also wanted to test some new active learning techniques so these classes 
provided the perfect test bed.  
 
SLIDE - LibGuide 
 
Given our very limited time with students (most classes last only 50 minutes), we decided to 
move a lot of our instruction on tools to a LibGuide. We created a single page guide for each 
class with links to various resources. At the end of class, they were able to use the tool so it 
wouldn’t be completely unfamiliar when they used it weeks later to complete their assignment.  
 
This freed us up to engage with material and start to ask tough questions.  
 
For one of the Democracy Then and Now classes, we were able to select material from our 
University Archives collection that related to various discriminatory practices and showed where 
the University held conservative or progressive practices in regards to inclusion and exclusion.  
 
SLIDE - Photo of pamphlets 
 
Other recent classes also provided opportunities to use some really wonderful resources from 
our collections.  
 
For a class on Black and African-American rhetoric we used a collection called 
African-American and African Pamphlet Collection. The collection spans most of the 20th 
century, although the majority of the pamphlets date from the 1960s and 1970s. Pamphlets are 
in various languages and were published all over the world. The African American pamphlets 
cover many of the issues that have become a bigger part of the national conversation with the 
Black Lives Matter movement.  
 
SLIDE - Poll Everywhere (overview) 
 
We are lucky to have a number of iPads available for teaching, and were able to load up some 
questions that encouraged critical thinking. We created some surveys for students using the 
web program “Poll Everywhere”. This is a free online tool that allows users to create and share 
surveys and embed live results into slide presentations. 
 
SLIDE - Poll Everywhere (questions) 
 
These are screenshots of how the poll appears on mobile devices. Here we asked students to 
think about how archives acquire collections and why certain groups might be 
underrepresented. 
 



At certain points during instruction, students were asked to work in pairs or small groups to 
respond to a few survey questions. After they took the time to work together, responses are 
shared with the rest of the class and we began to discuss some of the responses more deeply.  
 
SLIDE - Poll Everywhere (responses - 4) 
 
These are screenshots from my presentation of the results to poll questions. Each question 
would be its own slide. These show responses to a pretty traditional document analysis 
exercise. 
 
These types of questions, encourage students to look past the printed text, consider the time in 
which it was created, and for what purpose.  
 
SLIDE - Poll Everywhere (responses - 2) 
 
Our hope is that after completing these exercises, students can replicate this type of analysis 
and critical thinking with other types of material. So that they are able to consider the context of 
other types of material that they might encounter, even outside of their formal education setting? 
Our hope is that as they consume information, including information created at this moment in 
time, they can ask the same types of questions and hopefully become better consumers of 
information.  
 




